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THE SHOFAR

L’shanah Tovah u’Metukah - Here’s to a happy and sweet new year!

This year, as we approach our High Holy Days, the world looks very different than at
any time in our lives. As Jewish people, we have heard stories of the times that our
ancestors have had their lives upended, and how they managed to make it through
their times of challenge and chaos. In fact, most of our holidays commemorate the
ways in which our people have managed to overcome threats, revolutions and even
plagues. As unprecedented as these times may feel, it has been amazing to see how
much our Torah stories and our wisdom literature have wrestled with many of the
same challenges we have been confronting. As the book of Ecclesiastes famously
mentions, “There is nothing new under the sun.” 

This is why in the coming year, we hope you will join us in exploring the ways that our
Jewish tradition can help us to build the spiritual resilience we need for an              
 ever-changing world. 



(Rabbi's Article Continued)

As a recovering engineer, I used to work with the
physical components of resilience, identifying
how materials could maintain their integrity,
even in the face of enormous pressures.
Ultimately, resilience measures the ability for
something to bounce back, even when stretched
by difficult situations. When we think about it,
doesn’t that describe the state of our current
lives? We are all feeling a ton of added pressure
- whether figuring out how to stay healthy and
safe, dealing with economic challenges,
balancing work and helping our children learn
from home, or just having to do things
differently. We all have had to adjust. But we
pray that even in the midst of these crazy times,
we can still find ways to maintain the integrity of
who we want to be and even continue striving to
become who we want to become. We continue
to bounce back from all the routines and plans
that we have had to let go, while finding new
ways to be ourselves.

You will hear quite a bit about the ways our
Jewish traditions guide us in building spiritual
resilience during our High Holy Day services and
throughout the year. You can also join us for our
new Shabbat Sha-Gather programs - our
monthly Friday night family learning geared for
all ages. Each month we will focus on an aspect
of resilience that we can focus on building within
ourselves, so that by the end of the year, we will
have multiple tools at our disposal for shaping
ourselves, strengthening those around us and
repairing our world.

I miss seeing you in person and giving high fives
in our religious school. Like you, I miss hugs and
singing together and seeing people beyond the
little zoom boxes in which we seem to be living.
Yet, I continue to bolster my heart with the
phrase “gam ze ya’avor” - “this too shall pass.”
And when it does, I pray the work we do on
ourselves, building our own spiritual resilience,
will allow us to emerge stronger, healthier and
more connected than ever before.

Or Shalom 5780 HIGH HOLY DAYS
Streaming Online – Details to follow 

 

Selichot Services
Saturday, September 12

Or Shalom Congregational Selichot Service @8:30PM
Selichot Learning Opportunity @9:30PM

Alternative URJ Movement Selichot Service
(Pre-Recorded) @Anytime

 (Our Reform Movement has put together this incredible
Selichot Service for all Congregations)

Erev Rosh Hashanah Service
Friday September 18 

Traditional Service @ 7:30PM
 

1st Day Rosh Hashanah
Saturday, September 19

Traditional Service @10:00AM
Post Service Oneg/Schmooze @11:15AM

Family Service @12:30PM
 

2nd Day Rosh Hashanah
Sunday, September 20

(Pre-Registration Required)
Traditional Service @10:00AM

Congregational Taschlich @12:00PM at Century Park
Women’s Taschlich @3:00PM at Century Park

 

Kol Nidre, Sunday
September 27

Traditional Service @7:30PM
 

Yom Kippur Day, Monday
September 28

Traditional Morning Service @10:00AM
Family Service @12:30PM

Learning Opportunity @12:30PM
Afternoon Service @2:00PM

Healing Service @3:00PM
Learning Opportunity @3:00PM

Yizkor Service @4:00PM
N’ilah Service @5:00PM 

Family N’ilah Service @5:00PM

HIGH HOLY DAYS
SERVICES

Links will be on our website & sent directly
the week of services
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Shabbat Service Friday,
September 4 @ 7:00PM

Shabbat Morning Service Saturday,
September 5  @ 10:00AM

Afternoon Service, Saturday,
September 5 @ 3:00PM

B'not Mitzvot of Julianna Pinder 
& Hannah Schwartz

Shabbat Service Friday, 
September 11 @ 7:00PM

Shabbat Morning Service Saturday,
September 12  @ 10:00AM

B'nai Mitzvah of
Andrew & Megan Trob

Erev Rosh Hashanah Service Friday,
September 18 @ 7:00PM

1st Day Rosh Hashanah & Shabbat
Morning Service

 Saturday, September 19 @
10:00AM

Shabbat Service Friday,
September 25 @ 7:00PM

Shabbat Morning Service Saturday,
September 26 @ 10:00AM

SEPTEMBER/OCTOBER
SHABBAT SERVICES

Friday nights at 7:00PM - via Zoom or on Facebook Live
Saturday mornings at 10:00AM - via Zoom or on Facebook Live 

Streaming Online

Shabbat Service Friday,
October 2 @ 7:00PM

Shabbat Morning Service Saturday,
October 3 @ 10:00AM

Bat Mitzvah of Megan Bernheim

Shabbat Service Friday,
October 9 @ 7:00PM

Shabbat Morning Service Saturday,
October 10 @10:00

Shabbat Service Friday,
October 16 @ 7:00PM

Shabbat Morning Service Saturday,
October 17 @10:00

Bat Mitzvah of Dara April

Shabbat Service Friday,
October 23 @ 7:00PM

Shabbat Morning Service Saturday
October 24 @10:00

Bar Mitzvah of Elijah Herbst

Shabbat Service Friday,
October 30 @7:00PM

Shabbat Morning Service Saturday, 
October 31@10:00AM
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LETTER FROM THE President
Laura S. Goodman

The past 5 months have not only changed the way we live, work, and interact as a community, but it
also has shifted the way we perceive time.  Days roll into nights, weeks roll into months. I have found
myself trying to re-focus week after week, and I started joining Or Shalom Shabbat Services online. 
Some weeks I tune in Friday night, and some weeks Saturday morning - joining with a B’nai Mitzvah
as they celebrate their milestone in a very different, but still very special, experience.  There is
opportunity during this pandemic to find new ways to see blessings in your own circle and to come
together with others in our Or Shalom community.  

At times I’ve gotten wrapped up in my work, family, and other responsibilities and didn’t pause for
Shabbat.  In the craziness of this Covid-19 world, when we are all shifting to our new normals, I’ve
started my own tradition of pausing each week and having my time to enjoy Shabbat and the calm
that it brings.  My husband and I had been enjoying the start of “empty nester” life, but had college
and internships move remotely into our house and have had bonus months all together as a family
that is time we will always cherish.  No one running to meetings (I’m the usual culprit) or out with
plans – just the four of us talking and laughing together.
 
The Or Shalom building may still be mostly closed, but the clergy, staff and board have worked to
pivot to alternative ways to keep our community engaged and supported.  From Lox Boxes to the
Mitzvah Garden, from Book Club to Harry Potter with “Lumos Or”, and numerous other programs,
there is something for everyone.  Many enjoyed the beautiful music of the Or Shalom-A-Thon and
our Jew Crew has been hanging out in the parking lot to get together while socially distanced.  And
we have much to look forward to as we welcome the High Holy Days:  Apple picking and High
Holiday gift boxes are just a sample of what is to come.  And by the way, we are always looking for
new ideas for community building and programming, so please consider suggesting your talents or
hobbies and helping plan a program. 

Our High Holy Day gatherings will look different this year, but will be special, sacred, and
memorable.  Our Shabbat Services and B’nai Mitzvah celebrations will be continue to
be heartwarming and foster togetherness , even if you enjoy from the comfort of your own couch.  I
encourage everyone to cherish the blessings that you find during this pandemic.  The pandemic will
end and we will return to our lives with a different normal, enriched by our experiences. 
Shana Tovah - May we all be inscribed in the Book of Life.

When I received an email asking for submissions for the September issue of
the Shofar, my initial thoughts were “how can it be for September?”  “What
happened to April and May?’  “Isn’t it time for Pesach?"
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School classes begin on September 13, and this
school year looks unlike any other previous year.  
Our teachers will be using their newly honed Zoom
skills to engage students in learning in meaningful
and interactive ways.  

Although we are starting the school year remotely,
we are still boldly moving forward with our
J2 (Jewish Journey) change process work to shift the
paradigm of our supplemental school program. Or
Shalom was selected last year by the Jewish United
Fund of Metropolitan Chicago as one of only three
schools ready to make major steps in redesigning
our school program.  

Through the generosity of the
JUF we work with two mentor
coaches: Rob Weinberg, an
esteemed consultant in Jewish
Education, and Hebrew
specialist Kathy Schwartz, who
guides us forward with our
Hebrew program.   

JUF is also funding a change  process facilitator for
our school, and we are so lucky that Jen
Gendel (pictured) has taken on that role. Jen’s
background includes 25 years as a professional in
education including teacher, elementary principal,
district administrator and college professor. She
presents and consults nationally on topics in
education. 

Currently, she works for Matan in New York City as
a mentor for early childhood, youth and education
directors participating in The Matan Institute’s
inclusion training programs for Jewish professionals.
 Jen earned her B.S. in Special Education from
Boston University, her M.A. in Early Childhood
Education from National-Louis University, and her
Ed.D. in and Leadership andSupervision from Loyola 

news from
the school

Marcia Cohen, 
Education Director

Portfolios – One of the tenets of our J2 Task Force work is to
document our student’s Jewish Journeys.  This year we will
prototype portfolios with our 3rd and 4th grade students using
the Seesaw app.  We will be able to record students’ answers to
questions, as well as drawings, pictures, and
even dramatic videos. We foresee that this ongoing
documentation will be so rewarding as students reach B’nai
Mitzvah and Confirmation and can look back and review
their personal Jewish Journey.

8th grade Collaboration with Illinois Holocaust Museum –
Another tenet of J2 is to give our students choice and this year
our 8th graders have the opportunity for a more in depth study
of the Holocaust in lieu of, or in addition to, our 8th grade varied
curriculum. Students who choose this program will study with Or
Shalom congregant and museum docent, Mort Blieberg, each
week, as well as participate in the Museum’s Teen Board, along
with teens from across the Chicago area.

Small Group Hebrew – Last year our online learning utilized
small group Hebrew classes in lieu of full class groupings, and we
found that to be a very effective way for our students to progress
in their Hebrew skills.  This year’s program will include small
group learning for the entire year (whether online or in person.)

University of Chicago.  Her research and professional
interests are focused on providing high-quality
professional development for teachers and
administrators that support ALL learners.

Over the past 6 months Jen has been focusing on
professional development at Or Shalom, working both
with our teaching staff, as well as our madrichim (teen
assistants). Jen is also spearheading three new
prototypes that will be part of this year’s J2 program:

If you are intrigued with the change process work in our
Religious School and would like to be part of this exciting
time, consider joining the Education Committee.  We
meet the first Wednesday of each month at 7:00pm.

Wishing a fabulous school year 5781 to all our students 
and their families, 

Marcia Cohen
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HIGH HOLY DAYS 2020 UPDATE
We are excitedly preparing to enter the new year, and we cannot wait to gather with you to enter 5781
together, even if we are doing it from all of our own homes. As we mentioned in our previous update,
to make these holidays as “Or Shalom-y" as possible, we will be live-streaming most of our digital
services for our High Holy Days, which has proven to require even more coordination than usual. We
appreciate everyone’s patience as we put all the pieces in place, work on recording the elements of the
service that need to be prepared in advance, all while coordinating other opportunities for reflection
and learning and growth in the days leading up to Rosh Hashanah and in the days of awe between
Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur. 

In case you have not yet seen it, we have published the schedule of our High Holy Day services, which
you can find on page 2 of the Shofar, as well as on our dedicated page to this year’s High Holy
Days on our website. We will post and send out the links to each of the services the week of Rosh
Hashanah. 

Our High Holy Days Task Force has also been working on ways that our community can
participate in the service and be more connected during the holidays. If you or your family wishes to
make a video to wish our community a “Happy New Year” or a “Shanah Tovah,” we’d love to hear your
voice! Additionally, if you want to participate in the service with an English reading, we can have you
pre-record yourself and share it during our livestream service. You can find instructions for doing so
on our High Holy Days page and in our e-blast. 

Finally, we are hard at work coordinating a schedule of other offerings for learning and reflection
throughout the 10 Days of Awe. We will update our High Holy Days page and send an email update as
this schedule takes shape. There will be opportunities to learn more about the services so we can get
more out of our prayer times, to wrestle with time management in these COVID times, to find support
for those who have suffered recent losses, and even a session to test out our “technology” at home to
make sure that everything is set for services, to name a few. We have also been compiling tips for how
to prepare yourselves and even the space from which you will experience the services, so that you can
make an intentional entrance into our shared digital space. This will be a High Holy Days season to
remember, and we are so excited to go through this with you, our Or Shalom family.

L’shanah Tovah u’Metukah – wishing you a safe, happy and HEALTHY New Year.
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The bima and the sound room in the social

A projector and screen allow guests to also see

2020 has turned so many things on its head,
including the ways we operate as a synagogue
community. Since March, so much has changed in
the building including how we gather for programs
and services. Therefore, we formed a COVID task
force, consisting of doctors, synagogue leaders, and
staff.  This task force has been meeting as needed in
an ongoing basis, specifically to review safety of our
building, our programs and our services, as well as
to consider any new information released by the
CDC and local authorities. 

We hope this summary gives you a glimpse of what
we have done to keep our community safe while still
connected, protecting our staff, and finding ways to
allow for life-cycle experiences, especially B’nai
Mitzvah services, to continue happening in
meaningful ways:

o  The members of our staff were out of the
building for a few months. Some have been back in
since June 15th, with the approval of the COVID task
force. We are having a plexiglass screen built from
the front desk so that if you are coming into the
office, you are protected and Steffi can keep
working!

o  The Montessori school was allowed back as of
July, with strict guidelines that must be adhered to.

o  We have found a way to allow B’nai Mitzvah
services to take place in our sanctuary with limited
numbers of mask-wearing guests, taking social
distancing precautions. Meanwhile, we have been
streaming the service over zoom. To make this
possible: 

hall are equipped with computers and other hardware to
sync our sound system with our service stream. This allows
those over zoom to hear the sounds of our sanctuary, and
it allows those in the sanctuary to hear people who
participate over zoom as though they are speaking into one
of our  microphones!

the zoom during the service, so they see the faces of those
participating from afar.

UPDATE
Additional equipment is being installed to allow us to
monitor the audio levels remotely.

The “Happy room” is now a fully equipped sound studio
where the Rabbi stands to control the services. He has
multiple screens, cameras, and sound inputs. It is quite a
site!

Seats are set 10 feet apart to allow for social distancing
while singing is happening in the room.

Our task force has allowed 20 guests at the service, feeling
confident that our space can safely accommodate a
gathering of this size.

Both podiums have a 3-sided plexiglass enclosure, allowing
our b’nai mitzvah students to lead without wearing a mask,
while also having a place for others to participate safely.

A board member is on the Zoom each week so they can
“present” the student with b’nai mitzvah gifts from the
board.

There are COVID ealth forms that are completed prior to
people arriving, so that we can employ contact tracing
should we need to.

There is a “shomer” (a guardian) at the front door, checking
guests in for the service, ensuring they have completed
their forms, enforcing mask-wearing and taking
temperatures of all guests before they are allowed in the
building.

 

All of these protocols have allowed families to still
engage in one of the most special rituals of our
tradition. While the experience may be different
from what it has been in the past, these carefully
thought-out plans have allowed our b’nai mitzvah
students to still have the support they need to
step forward and lead our congregation, read from
Torah, teach us big lessons and have a wonderful,
meaningful time. If you have not yet seen one of our
B’nai Mitzvah ceremonies, we encourage you to join
us for a morning of inspiration and joy – something
we all need in these times.

None of this could have been accomplished without
the assistance of members who have
given so much of their time and energy and to
whom we are forever grateful-
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Covid-19 Update (continued)

Mike Magnifico has worked tirelessly to ensure that the beautiful experience he had during his son Leo’s bar
mitzvah could be experienced by others. He has donated equipment, been here for most every service, and
spent countless hours setting up and managing the sound levels during services. (Also, thank you to the whole
Magnifico family for supporting Mike as he continues to give so much of  his time helping make all of this
possible).

2. Dr. Charles Longdon – who has been our source of medical information, our guide to best practices and
whose love of this congregation comes through every time we talk. (and who showed up one Saturday morning
after a 26 hour shift at the hospital so he could observe and make recommendations)

3. John Katz Mariani is here as the shomer, making sure guidelines are adhered to and everyone is kept safe.

4. The COVID ask force, who we cannot thank enough-Dale Truding, Marcia Cohen, Mike Magnifico, Charlie
Longdon, Jeremy Seaver, Laura Goodman, Jeff Kruger, Rabbi Ari & Lora Zygman
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We all enjoyed getting together and having something to look
forward to. On zoom, we played Jeopardy, had a Jew Crew Alumni
college panel, hung out during snack time, and celebrated Shabbat
together.

Perhaps the best part of our summer programming was being able
to return to live events in July.  With social distancing, masks, and
caution…we were able to meet in the Or Shalom parking lot for a
circle games event and a s’mores campfire event.

As we look to the school year, we hope to continue our parking lot
events as long as we can do it safely and with the cooperation of the
weather.

Our potential fall parking lot event dates are Sunday, September
13th & Sunday, October 4th. We will then begin to have our events
via zoom starting at the end of October. Please keep an eye out for
more information and details about upcoming Jew Crew events.

For the first time in modern Jew Crew
history, we organized and held
programming throughout the summer.

Summer 2020 Update
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http://orshalomlc.com/
https://www.orshalomlc.org/form/HH%20Yizkor%202020
http://orshalomloc.com/
http://orshalomlc.com/


Gift yourself, your friends,
your family & clients!

Deadline to purchase High
Holy Day Gift Baskets is

Friday, September 11th
Click here!

https://www.orshalomlc.org/form/High%20Holy%20Days%20Gift%20Basket%20Sale%202020?fbclid=IwAR1l3hHwUvjnPy_yK34N3RrLvFp5-xI0jvcM_81YgVo5el1-nCw9oN7x0sU
https://www.orshalomlc.org/form/High%20Holy%20Days%20Gift%20Basket%20Sale%202020?fbclid=IwAR1l3hHwUvjnPy_yK34N3RrLvFp5-xI0jvcM_81YgVo5el1-nCw9oN7x0sU
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Birthdays
Noah Bailis
Alexander Brink
Madeline Danca
Sadie Theobald
Justin Miller
Baylee Horwitz
Megan Bernheim
Quinn Lockwood
Eliana Leventhal

Dara April
Brady Feldman
Maura Lenhoff
Emily Weinstein
Dylan Jacobson
Olivia Collins
Luke Bernstein
Logan Kim

Mason Schulman
Noah Hocin
Caitlyn Feldman
Micah Vergo
Evan Bate
Hannah Rudzin
Aliana Patrick Effio
Dylan VanKirk
Shayna Kahn

OCTOBERSEPTEMBER

Annie Ramsay
Kyler Sattler
Mason Molk
Piper Horwitz
Avi Gimbel
Brian Strelitz
Camryn Kovalsky
Katherine Danca
Matthew Elman

Ephram Solomon
Marvin Zacher
Stella Levy
Isabelle Bennett
Jayce Bersh
Brady Goldberg
Levi Schwartz
A.J. Seaver
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Bertha Berliant
Hy Goldberg
Mary Hill
Frank Zimmerman
Alex Braiman
Pearl Levitan
Suritz
Rose Reback
Rose Pearl
Etta Sacks
Blanche 
 Wasserburger
Milton
"Uncle Milky"
Zerelstein
Dora Federman
Lewis Gold
Herman Grabell
Harriet Shain
Ronald Simon
Robert Stein
Jean Surprenant
Anny Vogel
Milton Wasserburger
David Atz
Bertram
Counselbaum
Florence Kruger
Tibor Haring
Sophie Heller
Jodi Sparacino

Anna Goldman
Herbert Morton
Joshua Segal
Isidor Cohen
Espiridion Espina
Beverley Sideman
David Cooper
Lynn Laurence
Ida Pevsner
Bernard Blumberg
Alan Cramer
Gladys Feldman
Georgia Flaris
Marvin Nussbaum
Irving Fain
Norma Liber
Margaret Cohn
Sarah Etina
Florence Zlotnik
Bevis F. Breen
Manuel Chufani
Mickey Conner
Jack Goldberg
Blanche Golovan
Florence Kritzler
Lillian Lesser
Sylvia Light
Michael Metz

At Shabbat, we remember our loved ones
September 19September 12September 5 September 26

Harriet  Ross
Eddie Allen
Meyer Cornis
Lin Jefferies
Louis Oppenheimer
Gordon Skinner
Evelyn Learner
Susan Callner Levy
Ilene Pyster
Ruth Silverberg
Ethel Jane Callner
Leland Cohn
Arthur Hillman
Theodore Janowitz
Morris Jack Levy
Sidney Rotman
Nathan Feldman
Rose Fishman
Ben Solomon
Sally Stiegel
Conrad Vallens

Cheryl Dunn
Alvin Semer
Sanford Rabin
Camille Tracer
Toba Farb
Bruce Hauser
Evonne L. Levy
Florence Smith
William Dunn
Richard H. Wagner
Cheryl Epner
Edward Kane
Beatrice Katz
Arlene Simon
Johanna Rabinowitz
Marshall Weisman
Mari Freudenthal
Robert Levin
Rose Perlstein
Bill Pikrone
Anita Rothenberg
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October 3

At Shabbat, we remember our loved ones
October 31Ocotber 10 October 17 October 24

Rochelle Copeland
Jacqueline Plotkin
Reva Garson
Sylvia Rohner
Susan Renee
Schwartz
Margaret DeHoff
Hyman Hundert
Arnold Levin
Jerry Turk
Sam Woolman
Irv Broude
Leo Goldman
Robert Lieberman
Bluma Freed
Bernard Hardy
Florence Kessler
Helen Klibaner
Meta Schiowitz
Harriet Small
Shari Wolfe
Sylvia Gotfried
Terry Gross
Samuel Kabak
Maryl Pittleman
Jeanette Rozansky
Ruth Terk

Nettie Letchinger
Sophie Shapiro
Richard Sommer
Doris Zimmerman
Maralee Burkhalter
Bessie Gardner
Susan Josephson
Olaf Sandoval
Paul Freeman
Jerome Sacks
George Silverman
Bonnie Zivin
Martin Frankel
Emanuel Horvath
Lillian Plotnick
Lillian Zis
Richard Christian
Anne Degen Fleig
Sarita Glickman
Sam Kaufman
Rita Murphy
Shirley Odes
Ida Roth
Saul Szwec
Hinda Winternitz
Ron Gottlieb
Barbara Grabow
Mary Ludwig
Haim Nagirmer
Weinstein

Janet Propp
Abbe Saltzman
Sol M. Brafman
Stuart Figenholtz
Miriam Tucker
Kloudia Kamener
Bernice Lasaine
Myrna Romenez
Benjamin Sklar
Leo Gottlieb
Beverly Matulef
Hy Rendler
Sonny Friedlander
Seymour Kerbis
Arthur Miller
Maurice Saltzman
Carole Silver
Thomas Ungar
Harry Zis
Leigh Zurmuhlen
Norman Gerstein
Eugene Gross
Dennis Minsky
Abraham Sacks
Donna Silver
Dorothy Beskin
Pearl Brothman
Benjamin Cohn
Rhoda Lown
Evelyn Lowy
Ethel Peggy Matulef
Ida Pyster

Ruth Bauman
Craig Gastwirth
Saul Jacobson
Lana Renee Sockel
Scott Gale
Irving Gottlieb
Heinz (Harry)
Hirschel
Herbert Peck
Stephen Dunn
Gloria Olevsky
Faiga Szwec
Beatrice Boxer
Stella Falk
Stanley Akers
Merle Blumberg
Mariam Roth
Herman Schwarz
Marvin Bernberg
Rose Mallinger
Jeffrey Hartstein
Martin Nickow

James Burkhalter
Alice Laden
Howard Eagle
Bruce Gordon
Neil Greenberg
Eloise Hanselman
Tony Lucarelli
Lillian Shields
Terri Vanderwerff
Dale Cohen
Jean Gates
Jean Strauss
Miriam Tarshish
Richard Davis
Helen Diamond
Rose Silverberg
Harley Argentar
Janet Bate
Rose Hundert
Arthur Rothschild
Kim Endlich
Sam Dwortz
Phyllis Hartmann
Rae Poders
Bella Sklar
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CONTRIBUTIONS

HIGH HOLIDAY PROGRAMMING          
Angel Donation
Dave & Barb Rudzin

CANTOR'S DISCRETIONARY FUND
In honor of Laurie Akers 
by Jeremy and Lindsey Waitzman

CARING FUND
In memory of Sarah Noparstak
by Irene and Arthur Noparstak

FLORENCE & ARTHUR BOGEAUS YOUTH FUND  
In appreciation of Jeff Friedman
by Brett and Laura Nisenholz

GENERAL FUND
In appreciation of Or Shalom Staff
by anonymous

In memory of George Mendell & Gerold Warren
by Bradley & Marla Warren

In memory of the yahrzeit of Murrie Flanzer
by Burt & Sharon Behm

LEGACY OF LIGHT FUND
In appreciation of Mike Magnifico 
by Bill and Susan McNulty

In memory of Bob Kaufman
by Jennifer and Steve Leventhal

In memory of Robert "Bob" Kaufman
by Bill and Susan McNulty

in memory of Anna Plotnick
by Mark Plotnick

On behalf of Brad and Laurie Akers
by Bill and Susan McNulty

On behalf of Steve and Jennifer Leventhal
by Bill and Susan McNulty

LEVENFELD/KRITZLER FUND
in honor of Jen and Emily Daniels-Lake
by Richard and Betty Levenfeld

LIBRARY FUND
In memory of Joseph Freeland
by Hope Freeland

MITZVAH MEALS FUND
in memory of Jacob Weil
by Fred and Elaine Weil

In memory of Alan Wagner
by Erin Stein

in memory of Sherry Benjamin
by Erin and Bradley Stein

in memory of Bernard & Pearl Lefkof
by Linda Siper
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MUSIC FUND
in honor of Laurie Akers
by Chuck & Deb Colodny

RABBI'S DISCRETIONARY FUND
in appreciation of Rabbi Margolis
by Susan Atz
by The Kras Family
by Herb & Arlene Singer
by Morris & Maureen Kharasch
by Erica & Daniel Rosauer
by Debbie & Mike Daniels
by Stephen & Abby Hogan

In honor of the birth of Roane Daniels-Lake
by Lee & Cheryl Sachnoff

In honor of Alyssa Waitzman's Bat Mitzvah
by Lindsey and Jeremy Waitzman

In memory of Susan Snyder
by Valerie Cohen

In memory of Jack Goldberg on his yahrzeit
by Carol Goldberg

In memory of Bob Luskin
by Bari Rubenstein & Rich & Cathy Wolfson

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND
In memory of Sam Tolub
by Michael & Connie Purcell

STEPHEN MCNULTY YOUTH FUND
In appreciation of Covid-19 Responders
by Paula Newburger

In honor of Isabella Silverman's Bat Mitzvah
by Bill and Susan McNulty

In honor of Micah Trachtman's Bar Mitzvah
by Bill and Susan McNulty

In honor of Reese Larson's Bar Mitzvah
by Bill and Susan McNulty

In honor of Roane Marsalis Daniels-Lake
by Irene and Arthur Noparstak

In honor of Emma Zivin's Bat Mitzvah
by Bill and Susan McNulty

In memory of Zom Zlotnik
by Irene and Arthur Noparstak

Wishing a speedy recovery to Susan McNulty
by Bill & Barb Greenfield

Wishing a speedy recovery to Susan McNulty
by Judy Sidell

ZENA SINGER RETREAT FUND
In honor of Caden Joshua Katz's Bar Mitzvah
by Herb & Arlene Singer



MEMORIAL PLAQUES 
The purchase of a Memorial
Plaque is a special way to
permanently remember a
departed loved one.
For a $500 donation, an
engraved plaque will be added
to the memorial board in the
sanctuary.  This can be done 
at any time, but it is an
especially meaningful way to
commemorate a yahrzeit
(anniversary of the date of
death). If you would like to make
arrangements to purchase a
plaque, please call the Temple
office at (847) 362-1948.

TREE OF LIFE
The purchase of a leaf on the
Tree of Life is a special way to
commemorate a family
simcha such as a new birth, a
wedding, special anniversary,
Bar/Bat Mitzvah or any other
special event. For a minimum
donation of $250.00, an
engraved leaf will be added to
our Tree of Life. For a minimum
donation of $1,000, a stone will
be placed at the bottom of the
Tree of Life and can be
inscribed in honor of a family
member for any occasion.
Please call the Temple office at
(847) 362-1948 to arrange to
purchase a leaf or stone.

Or Shalom has a variety of funds to mark special occasions; commemorate life-cycle events; or to
show appreciation for acts of kindness. These funds are used to support major extra-budget
educational, religious and social action programs. Please mail donations to the Temple office,
designating the specific fund and the acknowledgement information.

Florence and Arthur Bogeaus Youth Scholarship Fund
Donations to this fund will be used to provide Jewish educational
experiences for children and teenagers.
Building Improvement Fund
Donations to this fund are used to help defray costs associated
with upkeep and maintenance of the building.
Cantor’s Discretionary Fund
Caring Committee Fund 
Donations to this fund are used to help defray costs of providing
items of comfort in times of illness, surgery or loss.
Generations of Light Fund
Donations to this fund are used to help defray the expenses 
of our New Building.
Levenfeld/Kritzler Fund
Donations are used to fund the Scholar-in-Residence program.           
Library Fund
Donations to this fund are used to purchase new books.
Music Fund
Donations to this fund are used to help defray costs of new music
and special music programs.
Stephen McNulty Youth Fund 
Donations to this fund honor the memory of a beloved young
person from Or Shalom and are used to fund major programming
and equipment expenses for the Temple’s youth programs.
Prayer Book Fund
Donations to this fund are used to purchase our Reform prayer
book, Mishkan T’filah. A book plate will be placed on the inside
cover of the book acknowledging the donation. 
The minimum donation to this fund is $50.00.
Religious School Scholarship Fund
Donations to this fund are used to allow all of our children to
benefit equally from our educational program by giving
scholarships to deserving students.
Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund
Donations to this fund are used to make scholarships available
when needed, to help support special activities and to give to
worthy causes at the Rabbi’s discretion.

MAKE A DONATION
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JERI ATLESON
JOEL BERNHEIM
ADELE ENNIS
JERRY GOLDSTEIN
PIA GORDON
AMY HAITH
JEFF KRUGER
JOHN KATZ-MARIANI
ERIC KATZMAN
KARL LARSON
STEVE LEVENTHAL
LINDSAY LEVINE

MICHELLE LEVINE
LYNN LEVY
BILL MCNULTY
AMY MEESKE
NICOLE MILLER
EVAN RULLMAN
JEREMY SEAVER
CHARLIE SILVERBERG
FARRAH SILVERBERG
JOEL SKINNER
RANDY SYLVAN
DALE TRUDING
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